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Dear friends,

Summer has arrived here in Scotland and this means that the school clubs have come to an end 
and Kinrick Kids is finished for the summer. This is always a sad transition when we have to say, 
“see you after the break”. I am thankful that many seeds have been planted in the kids’ hearts. And 
these seeds will carry them through the summer holidays. Our prayer is that they will remember 
the truths they have learned and hold tightly to them and that they will continue to see Jesus work 
on their behalf.
On the last day of Kinrick Kids, one of the girls confirmed that her mom is officially cancer free! We 
have been praying for this for a very long time! God is good!
Over the summer, Ryan and Chris Haney will be in America raising funds and this means that I 
have the opportunity to do Sunday School for them while they are away. I am looking forward to this 
and to what God has in store.

Another thing that summer brings along, is all the grass cutting and keeping the grounds of Overtoun 
House tidy. We have started this process over this past month. Whilst it is hard work, it’s always 
nice being on the grounds around the house. You meet some of the nicest people! I enjoy all the 
ways God opens doors to be a blessing to those around us. Even if it is just a smile. It truly goes a 
long way! It’s important to me that we show His love in our every day activities. There are always 
open opportunities to take and my hope is that as I come across folk going for a walk, that I shine 
Jesus to them. This country is so dark and heavy and in desperate need of a change.  I am praying 
breakthrough for them, so they will see their freedom once and for all!

I have had the opportunity to give the Sunday morning message a couple of times this month. It is 
always an honor being able to share my heart with the congregation. One of the topics I chose was 
about “God’s love for us” and the other was about the “names of God”. I shared a few of God’s names 
and the meanings behind them, and how, because of who He is in all of His greatness and what He 
did for us, this means that we can be who He created us to be - freely!
I had a lot of verses that needed to be read so I gave one to each person in the congregation and as I 
called on them, they read out their verse! It was fun having them be a part of the message and what 
God is saying. Seeing them get involved and walk along-side what He is doing is such a blessing. I 
am honored to be a part of it.
It is exciting to see His children walk in the plan and purpose that He has for them. This is my prayer 
for myself and the congregation; that we would all have eyes wide open to see what He is doing, to 
see Him in His fullness and in return, to see ourselves in the same manner - one who reflects Him.

The ladies meeting and I are still loving the devotional that we are going through. I am seeing 
breakthrough happen in their lives as well as light bulbs going off as we discuss what we have read! 
It’s very encouraging to see them embrace God’s love for them. Allowing Him to tear down some walls 
that have been built up and then helping them to heal in these areas. I am excited for what the future 
holds for them! The sky is the limit!

I have attached a QR code to this letter. Use your phone camera to scan it and it will take you to my 
video of what’s going on this year at Overtoun House. Enjoy!
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